
Envoy of United Nations Secretary General visited Pakistan to 
promote Girls' Education 

Former UK Prime Minister and Special Envoy of the 
United Nations Secretary General for Global Education, 
Mr. Gordon Brown was called on by the President of 
Pakistan on 9th November, 2012. Mr. Gordon Brown is on 
a visit to Pakistan to promote Girls' Right to Education. The 
President of Pakistan reiterated that government of Pakistan 
has accorded high priority to the promotion of education in 
the country especially in the militancy hit areas as a long 
term tool to fight militant mindset. He underscored that this mindset was our biggest collective 
enemy. 

Those who were present during the meeting included United Nations Resident Coordinator Mr. 
Timo Pakkala, UNICEF Representative Mr. Dan Rohrmann, UNESCO Representative Dr. 
Kozue Kay Nagata and WFP Representative Mr. Jean-Luc Siblot. 
 


